
 

Lilybeth Borja 

Kagawad ,Barangay Sumpong 

09053116322 

October 23,2024 

 

        To whom it may concern,  

   It is of great pleasure that I recommend  Kathleen Kaye V.Magadan who is applying for the PCAFPD 

scholarship.I have known her since she was on her grade school ,as I am a leader on our small barangay.I 

have had the privilege of witnessing Kathleen's remarkable character and unwavering dedication to our 

community.I  have been consistently impressed by her strength, resilience, and commitment to her 

academic pursuits.She faced challenges and obstacles ,especially that her mom is the only one who 

provides for the family.Despite the challenges, she continued on her academic pursuits and even got to 

be always a consistent honor in her class.Her passion for teaching is evident in her dedication to her 

studies and her active involvement in extracurricular activities. 

I am confident that Kathleen has the potential to make a significant contribution to society. Her 

resilience, determination, and unwavering commitment to her goals make her an ideal candidate for this 

scholarship program. As a Kagawad, I am proud to support her journey and believe she would be a 

valuable addition to your program. 

Sincerely, 

Lilybeth Borja 

Kagawad, Barangay Sumpong 


